
TOWN OF FOWLER - Transfer Meeting Minutes - December 29, 2014 at 4 pm. 

The Special Year-End Transfer Meeting for the Town of Fowler was held on the 
above date with all board members present. Also present was Town Clerk- Kelly 
Harmer, Highway Superintendent Michael Sweeney, Bookkeeper Gary Higgins, 
Assessor Robert Fuller, Justice Paul Lamson and Douglas Turner.  

Supervisor Cappellino called the meeting to order at 4:05 pm.  Bookkeeper 
Higgins explained the purpose of the meeting and the year-end transfers. After 
discussion, a motion was made by Councilperson Rick Newvine and seconded by 
Lynn Bishop to approve the 2014 budget transfers. All in favor. MOTION 
CARRIED.  

Bookkeeper Higgins reported that he had an Amendment to make to the Fowler 
Fire District Fund Budget for the board to consider. After discussion, a motion was 
made by Councilperson Natalie Spilman and seconded by Councilperson Karen 
Simmons. All in Favor. MOTION CARRIED. 

Supervisor Cappellino discussed the Rescue Squad’s contract and the 3% increase 
that they wanted. The budget was already done by the time they sent the new 
contracts out so the board decided to give them the amount budgeted, which was a 
1 ½% increase. The board decided that they would take a look at it again next year.  

The bills audited for the General Fund were #276- #307 - $18346.01 & Highway 
Fund - #186- #201 - $9751.65.  

A motion was made by Councilperson Karen Simmons to adjourn the meeting at 
5:05 PM and was seconded by Councilperson Rick Newvine. All in Favor. 
MOTION CARRIED.  

Michael Cappellino, Supervisor     Kelly Harmer, Town Clerk 

Rick Newvine, Councilperson        Karen Simmons, Councilperson 

Natalie Spilman, Councilperson    Lynn Bishop, Councilperson 


